
	
	

If you’re coming to camp from far-off lands, whether New York or Japan, the nearest airport is 
in Fresno, which is a little over an hour's drive from camp. We will provide a shuttle to camp 
from the Fresno Airport on the date camp begins at approximately 2 pm and leaving camp at 
approximately 2pm on the last day of camp. The shuttle fee is $30 each way for those days and 
times. 

Many airlines fly into Fresno, but it’s a small airport, so it’s hard to get a non-stop, and 
sometimes you will have a long layover. Depending on your location and times of travel, it could 
be cheaper to fly into Oakland, San Francisco, or Los Angeles and share a rental car with 
friends. Make a real vacation of it and see more of California! 

 

To be honest, we’re not yet sure if we’re going to run shuttles ourselves at different times and 
days. That trip down and up the mountain to get people from the airport, or bring them to the 
airport, has caused the death of at least one of our vehicles, if not two.  

The information below is relevant if we run the shuttles ourselves. We will be doing research on 
“professional” shuttle services. This might require that you arrive by a certain time so you can 
take their shuttle. 

Most other shuttle trips (even if you intended to take a different shuttle but your flight changed 
due to circumstances beyond your control) will incur a $50 fee per person. If you are the only 
person arriving at a particular time but someone else is arriving an hour later, you may have to 
wait; with only one shuttle vehicle and a 3-hour round trip, it's not feasible for us to do two 
separate shuttle runs.  

Please note: We cannot guarantee a same-day shuttle for anyone with a flight arriving into 
Fresno after 8pm, and we cannot guarantee that we can get you to the Fresno Airport in time for 
a flight that leaves before 10am. This will have to be worked out as we get close to camp and see 
what the overall shuttle schedule is and how crazy our shuttle drivers are feeling. You might 
need to head to the airport in a much earlier shuttle if you have a late departure, and you might 
need to find a hotel in Fresno the night before a very early departure.  

Please email us first to find out what the current shuttle plans are, and let us know your flight 
plans when you register online (online registration includes a shuttle form), or fill out the shuttle 
information form if you prefer to mail in your forms. We understand that when you sign up 
online, you might not have booked your flight yet; please understand that it is your responsibility 
to remember to get your shuttle information to us, more than a week before camp starts. We 
will be dealing with a million other details the week before camp, and we might not notice that 
you did not send us your shuttle information. Also if we don't get your shuttle information until 
the last minute, you may have to wait a lot longer to get a shuttle because we will have already 
created our shuttle lists and the early shuttles might be full. 


